
Minutes of the Lake Region Shooting Sports Association 

Meeting date 3/14/12 

Called to order, a monthly meeting of the LRSSA club was held at the lower level of the Memorial 

Building in Devils Lake, ND. Club President Norm Howard called the meeting to order at 7 PM. 

Secretary Report 

Minutes for meeting held on 2/8/12 read by Secretary Mark Stein. Minutes approved by Norm and 

seconded by Rick. 

Treasurer Report 

Rick reported even though we did not get as many exhibits as we would have liked for the gun show we 

are still in good shape. Rick passed around more info on our financial status. Kyle made a motion to 

approve the treasurer report and motion was seconded by Jose. 

Membership Report 

Rick reported for Gary. We have 75-80 paid members. Membership usually runs around 150 paid 

members. Rick reported that last year we had several one year members due to people in the area 

working temporary jobs. 

Old Business 

Norm asked if anyone checked with the City on the Career Days date. Rick said he will check. Rick has 

made contact with all the other groups involved. Don asked if Hunters Ed can help out. Discussion took 

place on how much ammo we will need and who can provide it. 

Rick and Norm discussed setting a date for Clean Up Day at the outdoor range. May 12th is scheduled 

and will be posted on the club website. 

Norm asked Darin when we can work on the traps. They plan on working on them on Sunday March 

18th. 

Norm asked if metal or plastic safety signs have been ordered for the outdoor range. It was decided we 

need 6 signs with one large one at the gate. Rick will check into ordering them. 

Kyle wanted to clarify that he will not send out letters for the Pheasants Forever shooting night for the 

kids. Only the cards will be sent out. 

Rick stated that on March 3-4 the largest indoor air rifle match was held at the indoor range in Devils 

Lake. 39 people shot in the State Championship. The 2 day match went very well and he thanked those 

who helped. 

New Business 

Darin stated the 4H shotgun certification and re-certification is set for April 20th and 21st. 



Darin and Rick discussed looking into a 4H day for kids (and families) to shoot the guns we received. 

Discussion took place on dates and it will be brought up with the 4H people. Don stated they have had a 

Hunters Safety shoot last year and had 27 people. The group thought June 3rd would be a good date but 

will check with 4H before setting it for sure. 

Darin said the Randy Myers Memorial shoot is scheduled for Sunday June 10th. 

Rick discussed letting parents of 4H kids use Air Rifles for the kids to practice with at home. Discussion 

took place on how they could be used safely. Don asked what waiver forums we would need. Motion 

was made by Darin and seconded by Norm to allow parent to use the air guns for their kids to practice 

with at home. All voted in favor. 

Darin stated the ND State 5 Stand is scheduled for June 30th and July 1st. 

Norm and Darin discussed selling our old traps and if they know of any local clubs interested in them. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM. 

 

Minutes summited by Mark Stein  

 


